
From: Joe Ramcheck <jramcheck@endeavorenv.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, March 17, 2021 8:49 PM 
To: James, Andrew G - DNR 
Subject: PFAS Scoping Statement - Old Dutch Mill (BRRTS No. 03-20-183944 
 
Andy: 
 
Based upon information collected during the Site Investigation Report dated June 28, 2019, the 
petroleum contamination was confirmed during site assessment activities performed in the early 
1990s.  Previously, the subject property was operated as a gasoline station by the current owners family 
(Ostrander).  Upon completion of the UST removal and subsequent site assessment, the subject 
property is now utilized as a private residence. 
 
On March 6, 2021, Endeavor representative (Joseph Ramcheck) conducted a telephone interview with 
the current property owner representative (Tracy Ostrander).  Ms. Ostrander indicated that, to the best 
of her knowledge, the subject property never stored, used, handled or deployed perfluoroalkyl and 
polyfluoroalkyl substances at the subject property. 
 
Please let me know if there are any questions or if you require additional information. 
 
Regards, 
Joe 
 
Joseph M. Ramcheck, P.H. 
President/Senior Hydrologist 
Endeavor Environmental Services, Inc. 
2280-B Salscheider Court 
Green Bay, WI 54313 
Office: (920) 437-2997 
Fax: (920) 437-3066 
Cellular: (920) 737-5313 
E-mail: jramcheck@endeavorenv.com 
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